
   

 

 
Newsletter 8th September 2023  

 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
Welcome back to the start of a rather warm school year! The children all seemed to have a spring in their 
as they entered the school on Wednesday and they all looked incredibly smart.  It never fails to amaze me 
just how much children seem to grow over the holidays and it’s been wonderful to see their smiling faces 
happy to be here again.   
 
Thank you all so much for your kind messages, gifts and generosity at the end of last term.  Your 
appreciation makes such a difference to every member of the school staff who work incredibly hard to try 
and make you child’s time at school really special.   
 
We were absolutely delighted to welcome our new Reception class to our school this week, who have 
settled in beautifully. Their transition into our setting has been absolutely seamless. It was also lovely to 
welcome all the new parents into our St Hugh community.  
 

God bless and have a wonderful weekend! 
 
Mrs Grace 
Head of School 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Gardening Club 

 

 
Curiosity Corner 

 
 
 



Art Club  

 
Notices and announcements 

Education Sunday 
This Sunday is education Sunday. If your child would like to write a prayer to read out at Mass 
please take it along to Mass with you on Sunday. 

 
Uniform - reminder 
Earrings may not be worn for health and safety reasons and attachments to book bags or 
messenger bags are not permitted. Many children have lost these attachments or had them 
broken this year which has caused much distress. They are not part of the school uniform. 
 

Equipment 
Year 1 – Year 6. Please can you supply your child with a clear pencil case filled with: 
A glue stick, Handwriting pen x 2, pencil, sharpener, whiteboard pen, ruler and a selection of 
coloured pencils.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



An earlier start to the school day from September 2023 
As part of the government’s ‘levelling Up Strategy’ they are asking schools to increase the length 
of the school day. A white paper entitled ‘Opportunity for all – strong schools with great 
teachers for your child,’ states: 
We will deliver a richer, longer average school week  
58. We also want to address the discrepancy of teaching time in schools. It is unfair that a child 
who receives 20 minutes per day less of teaching time loses out on around 2 weeks of schooling a 
year.  
59. We will therefore introduce a minimum expectation on the length of the school week of 32.5 
hours (the current average) for all mainstream state-funded schools. We will expect all 
mainstream state-funded schools to work towards meeting this expectation as soon as possible 
and by September 2023 at the latest.  
This link will give you further information about the strategy in general; 
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_d
ata/file/1063602/Opportunity_for_all_strong_schools_with_great_teachers_for_your_child__
print_version_.pdf 
Therefore to comply with government expectations, from September our school day will start 
5 minutes earlier at 8.45am and end at 3.15pm. 

 
 
 
Spanish Club has started! 
 
We are delighted to announce that 
Spanish Club has started on Friday 
lunchtimes. It will be run by Spanish 
Amigos, who also work in other 
neighbouring schools. Please use the 
links below to book you child’s place 
directly with them. 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Celebrating other Cultures 

We would like to dedicate a section of our school library to the different languages which are 
spoken by our St Hugh community.  
If you have any picture books which are written in different languages, please could you donate 
them to our school library, so that the children can share the languages which they speak at 
home with their peers at school.  
 

 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1063602/Opportunity_for_all_strong_schools_with_great_teachers_for_your_child__print_version_.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1063602/Opportunity_for_all_strong_schools_with_great_teachers_for_your_child__print_version_.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1063602/Opportunity_for_all_strong_schools_with_great_teachers_for_your_child__print_version_.pdf


Vacancies 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your Diary 
September 
12th September – ‘Meet the Teacher’ in your child’s classroom – you can attend either session in 
children’s year group  
Session 1: 3.30-3.50 
Session 2: 3.50-4.10 
22nd Commissioning service – 9am parents of those children being commissioned into roles of 
responsibility are welcome to attend. 
October 
6th October – INSET Day 
13th October Year 6 Class Mass in school hall – 9am Year 6 parents welcome 
3rd November Year 5 Class Mass in school hall – 9am Year 5 parents welcome 
 


